S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.30pm on                        Monday 21st January 2013 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1.  Present:  Mr A Evans, Mr D Price, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr M Narborough, Miss D Scott, Mr B Clapham, Rev D Tate, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Public: Mr Smith and Mr D Goddard
Apologies: Mrs D Gotts and Mr D Gerrard 
2. To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 7th January 2013:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Evans, seconded by Mr Clapham, with two abstentions, they were agreed by all other members and signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests:  Mr Clapham stated that he has an interest as he lives at Ullswater Avenue and his fence is boundary to the possible proposed development. 

4. To receive questions from the public:  Mr Smith explained that he was at the evenings meeting as he was interested in the Planning application numbered 12/02090/F for 51, The Birches, South Wootton. Mr Evans subsequently moved item 5 forward, in order for it to be discussed at the start of the meeting. 

Mr Smith stated that he has lived on The Birches since 1974; he said that amongst some of the pleasures of living on The Birches is the privacy, space and that each property is individually designed. Mr Smith explained the layout of The Birches and said that all properties have reasonably sized gardens which are not overlooked to any degree.
Mr Smith went on to say that a Planning Application has recently been submitted to the Borough Council to convert a 3 bed roomed bungalow into a 5 bed roomed house, which will overlook five properties including that of Mr Smith. 

Mr Smith commented that the plot size of 51, The Birches is large enough to take a single storey extension, to which he would not object.

Mr Price informed members and Mr Smith that earlier in the day, Rev Tate, Mr Evans and himself had attended The Birches for a site visit. Mr Price explained that whilst the Parish Council can make recommendations, it is the Borough Council who makes the decisions. 

Mr Price said that whilst he has sympathy for the residents, especially regarding the large window, it is difficult to object to properties being overlooked as this is not a valid planning reason.
Mr Price said that similar windows have been seen in the past and therefore a precedent has been set.

Mr Price commented regarding the pitch of the roof and said that it may be possible to recommend that this is reduced.

Comments were made regarding the windows to the west elevation. It was felt that these could be removed to help with privacy.

Mrs Cornwell informed members that she had spoken to Mr Broughton, the Case Officer at the Borough Council. Mr Broughton confirmed that the Borough Council had also carried out a site visit and said that lots of photographs had been taken of the area. Mr Broughton stated that the Borough Council intend to recheck the window treatments and are also trying to speak to the agent to see if the pitch of the roof can be reduced.

Mr Price stated that as the application stands there is nothing which can be objected to on planning grounds. He confirmed that the Parish Council would raise questions regarding the windows in the west elevation, the size of the large windows and the pitch of the roof. Once further clarification is sought a decision would be made.

Mr Price thanked Mr Smith for attending the meeting to raise his concerns. Mr Smith left the meeting.
4. To receive questions from the public:  

Mr David Goddard invited to discuss proposed new areas for development.

Mr Goddard stated that since the last meeting Cruso and Wilkin had provided plans of the area to the north of Grimston Road. Mr Goddard circulated copies of the plans and explained that the land marked in blue belonged to his family and the areas marked in green belong to Mr Williamson.

Mr Goddard stated that he wanted to talk to the Parish Council and the Borough Council regarding the land. He said that by introducing some of the land, it may help reduce the allocation of new homes in the area of land to the west of Hall Lane and the land adjacent to Knights Hill.

Mr Goddard said that he would like any properties built on the land to be lower densities and to reflect the character of the village.

Mrs Cornwell spoke regarding the Neighbourhood Plan questionnaire and stated that within it is a section highlighting areas for possible future development. Mrs Cornwell asked Mr Goddard if he was happy for his land to be included within the questionnaire, as it would be sent to every household in South Wootton. 

Mr Goddard confirmed that both he and Mr Williamson were happy for their land to be included. Mr Goddard said that he would send confirmation in writing.

Mr Price thanked Mr Goddard for attending the meeting and Mr Goddard left the meeting.

5. To discuss Planning Applications received:

Application No 12/02090/F – 51 The Birches, South Wootton
First floor extension and Alterations.

After further brief discussion, Mr Price proposed that the Parish Council support the application with the suggestion that two windows on the first floor west elevation be removed and the pitch of the roof lowered, this was seconded by Mr Evans with all members in favour.
Application No 12/02022/F – 48 Castle Rising Road, South Wootton
Extensions, alterations and new garages.
Decision – Support the Application. 
Application No 12/02007/F - 7 Bramble Drive, South Wootton
Removal of flat roof extension already in a bad state of repair and replacing with a larger extension and refurbishing of bungalow.

Decision – Support the Application.

Redevelopment of land at Nursery Lane (9 Acre Field).

Mrs Cornwell referred to the circulated letter from One Planning, Planning consultants regarding the redevelopment of Land at Nursery Lane, South Wootton. Comment was made that similar letters had been received in the past suggesting that part is developed and that part is gifted to the Parish Council for recreational use.

Comment was made that a Public Right of Way exists on the south side of the land, it was said that the land has been used by local residents for many years.

After brief discussion, Mr Evans proposed that Mrs Cornwell should contact the landowners to seek agreement to include the land within the Neighbourhood Plan questionnaire highlighting areas for possible future development; this was seconded by Mr Narborough with all members in favour. 
It was said that residents would then be able to indicate their thoughts regarding the site and once the questionnaires are returned, One Planning, Planning consultants could be contacted again to arrange a meeting.
13/00004/TPO – Old Rectory, Hall Lane, South Wootton.

Mrs Cornwell informed members that a Mature Oak Tree overhanging Hall Lane on the left hand boundary (as you look at the property) has become unbalanced. She confirmed that an application has been received for the removal of the tree.

It was confirmed that a decision would be made under delegated powers.

Cobwebs, 107 Nursery Lane, South Wootton - Mrs Cornwell informed members that this application has now been withdrawn.
The Borough Council has APPROVED Planning Permission for the following Applications:

12/01782/F – 113 Nursery Lane, South Wootton.

Proposed rear extension and loft conversion

12/01768/O – Old Rectory, Hall Lane, South Wootton
Outline planning permission for Construction of new dwelling

Finally Mrs Cornwell informed members that an email had been received from SLCC regarding the Community Infrastructure Levy. She said that communities who draw up Neighbourhood Plans stand to receive 25% of the Planning Levy. Mrs Cornwell read out the brief piece of information which she had received and confirmed that Borough Councillor Nockolds was soon to be attending a meeting regarding CIL and would provide further information in due course.
6. To discuss updates from the Local Development Framework: None
7. To discuss Neighbourhood Plan updates:
See Neighbourhood Plan Minutes. 
8. To discuss Highways issues:  None
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.30pm.

9. Next meeting: To be held on Monday 4th February 2013 at 7.00pm in the Parish Office Meeting Room.
4th February 2013






           Chairman 

